
KCMR Minutes June 11, 2022     16 East 3rd Avenue, Hutchinson, KS 67501 11:00 a.m. 

Call to order 

The monthly meeting of K.C.M.R. LLC was held on June 11, 2022 at the 16 East 3rd 
clubhouse.                       It began at 11:00 a.m. and was presided over by Lonnie Demoret, President with 
Suzanne Meeks as acting secretary. 

Attendees 

Voting members in attendance: Lonnie Demoret, President; Michael Meeks, Vice President; Ellis Meeks, 
Todd Lyle, new member; Jeff Mack, Doug Mack, Bob Fornwalt, Javen Schmucker, Suzanne Meeks, Mike 
Prickett 

Guests in attendance: Todd Lyle, potential new member; William Krejsek 

Members not in attendance: Jolene Demoret, Secretary; Gary Essells, Treasurer, others 

Approval of minutes: 

The minutes of the May 14 meeting were accepted as printed.  

Officer’s reports 

Treasurer’s report was presented by printed agenda statement that we received $400 from Gambino’s 
fundraiser. The June treasurer’s report will be presented at the July 9 meeting. Michael Meeks moved 
that we continue with the Gambino’s fundraiser in 2023. Ellis Meeks seconded the motion which was 
approved. 

Other reports 

Facebook report was presented by Jeff Corrick through e-mail. He reported that that there were 
about 650 hits. The cost was $105.00 

The train show report presented by Lonnie Demoret noted the KWBW radio interview by Nick 
Gosnell with Lonnie Demoret and Javen Schmucker. There was also an interview at the Sleep Shop. 

Jolene Demoret left word that Coit Merritt will be attending train club meetings once his training 
for K&O in Alabama is completed and he begins work at the Hutchinson Hub. 

Jolene Demoret also left word that two roofing companies have looked at the building roof. No 
estimates have been received as of June 11, 2022.  

Lonnie Demoret intends to buy G-scale track so that the G-scale train donated by Don Hazen’s sister 
Janis can be displayed at the 2023 KCMR show in Don’s memory. Janis is setting up a G-scale train in her 
backyard in Texas. 

  

  

New Business 

Todd Loyle’s application for membership was presented. Ellis Meeks moved to approve the application, 
seconded by Javen Schmucker. The motion was approved. 



Other Business 

At the July 9 meeting, we will continue to discuss the 2023 KCMR show. The Kansas State Fair building is 
reserved. There may be a table discount to returning vendors for the 2023 show. The email list shows 90 
out of 495 paid admissions. 

The first weekend in October, we will take inventoried donations for sale to Wichita. 

There were favorable comments concerning a 2022 Christmas Open House. There were questions about 
ads for this event. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 noon. 

  

Suzanne Meeks, acting secretary 

 


